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Street Light Pole and Electrical 
Service Relocations 

Kitchener 

 
Metrolinx is bringing faster, more frequent service to the Kitchener Line. Construction is now underway 
on projects that will make way for improvements to bring two-way, all-day service from Union Station to 
Kitchener Central Transit Station.   
  
WHAT IS HAPPENING? 
 

• Beginning on Monday, April 7 to April 16 from 7:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. construction crews will 
be performing work at 282 Duke Street West that will include the use of heavy machinery and 
excavation equipment. Nearby residents may experience construction noise throughout the early 
morning hours and into the early evening. 
 

 
 
 

Image: Red circle indicates location of streetlight pole removal work beginning Monday, April 07. 
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WHAT THIS MEANS FOR YOU  

• Between 7:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. sidewalks will be periodically closed. Sidewalk access will be 

maintained on the opposite side of the road during crew working hours.  

• Duke Street West will be closed periodically to local traffic.  

• Access to businesses and parking lots will remain open however, some businesses may 

experience delays should delivery vehicles use Duke Street West.  

• Please note construction schedules could change with short notice due to weather or unforeseen 
circumstances. The Community Engagement team will make every effort to provide advance 
warning of any changes. Construction notices are posted on our website: 
www.metrolinx.com/kitchener  

 
QUESTIONS 
 
We understand that while necessary, this work is potentially disruptive to nearby residents. We 
appreciate your patience and understanding. Our Community Engagement team is available to answer 
your questions by email, Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. at WaterlooRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
To receive updates about future Metrolinx projects and services in your area, sign up for the Waterloo 
Region E-newsletter at https://www.metrolinx.com/en/subscribe-to-emails.  
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